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I suggested last night that Sen. Ruben Diaz Sr. is not alone in his opposition to the congressional redistricting plans proposed by the Senate and Assembly – but particularly with the Democrats’ map, which breaks the borough into five different districts instead of its current three. 

Assemblyman Carl Heastie, chair of the Bronx Democratic Party, issued a statement this afternoon that he said was on behalf of the entire Bronx delegation – from Rep. Jose Serrano, the only House member whose district is 100 percent in the borough, on down – expressing their “utter disappointment” with the LATFOR House maps and urging the special master to reject them. 

“While paying respect to traditional redistricting principles like, maintaining the existing cores of districts, making districts compact and contiguous, respecting municipal boundaries and avoiding contests between incumbent Representatives, the crafters of the Assembly Majority’s plan failed in one aspect – paying respect to the residents and communities of the Bronx,” the statement reads. 

“While maintaining the existing cores of districts and avoiding contests between incumbent Representatives are respectable goals, these principles should not dominate the responsibility we have to the people of our borough. With all due respect to the proposed leaders expected to serve the residents of the Bronx, we believe that the natural way to empower the residents would be to place as many as possible in common districts, instead of dividing up their communities between 5 districts. Bronx residents deserve better than be designated as minorities in the minority. ”

“In fact, we are regarding said proposals as a slap in the face, intent on weakening the growth and unity of the electorate.”

The Bronx officials, all of whom are Democrats, pledged to neither “stand for such treatment, nor retreat,” adding: 

“(T)he Bronx in itself is the personification of what the law deems a community of interest. We urge the special master to disregard these unfair proposals and create districts that keep our communities together, empower Bronxites and not relegate them to second class status.”
Comments and alternate maps can be sumitted to the special master, US Magistrate Judge Roanne Mann, until midnight tonight. Mann has scheduled a public hearing for Monday. Legislative leaders are hoping to be able to vote Monday on their redistricting plans – at the very least, on the tweaked Senate and Assembly lines, which are currently in bill drafting, according to Assemblyman Jack McEneny, but perhaps a House deal as well, if they can agree on a second seat to eliminate. 

Time is running out for lawmakers to introduce redistricting bills in time for them to undergo the three-day aging process and be ready for a vote Monday. I believe midnight tonight is the deadline for that, too. 

It seems highly unlikely that Gov. Andrew Cuomo would provide the Legislature with a message of necessity to circumvent the aging process, but maybe – just maybe – if they get a deal on a constitutional amendment, that could change. 
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